
Date: Saturday, 20 February 2021 2:46:57 PM

Dear Sir/ Madame.
 
I am contacting you into a number of issues regarding Federation Shire.
1.Corowa’s Aquatic Centre (due to open April 2021) excessive admission prices for patrons.
Eg. A season's family ticket will cost $500 and single entry tickets will set you back $18.
Mind you there are 3 other swimming centres within the shire who have much lower admission prices.
Howlong Swim Centre has free admission I believe. Also Urana and Oaklands will need bringing up to speed in
the coming years.
 2.Sudden Rise In Debt. When Federation was formed in 2017 the NSW Govt gave The Organization 2 single
 Increments consisting of A) $15Million B) 10Million within a very short time span.
Almost 4 yrs later The Council has consumed a debt of $8 Million and only $13Million in savings/cash
reserves. As of Feb 2021. I have reason to believe all of that &25 Million was spent on a new fleet of vehicles
etc.
Which I feel was totally unnecessary and a complete waste of money.
 
3.A 8.8% SRV to cover costs of Corowa Aquatic Centre running costs for 2021/2022. Expected to be over a
$Million. Out of towners may not support this center due to traveling costs. This will add to the debt no doubt
 
Can you please look into this please
 
Many thanks
 

 
 
 




